


114  Matters arising  
 
All of the matters arising [114] had been completed prior to the meeting or were scheduled 







123  Research White Paper  
 
The Vice-Chancellor introduced a report [123] concerning a White Paper entitled 
‘Proposals for Research Structures’, which had outlined a potential new approach to the 
academic research structure at DMU, driven by a clear set of objectives aligned to the 
Empowering University strategy. Arising from the discussion of this item, and questions 
from governors, the following points were highlighted: 
 

i. It was recognised that this the introduction of the proposed new academic 
research structure would present an opportunity for a step change at DMU, with 
a shift in focus to improving the quality of research rather than increasing the 
quantity. Research institutes would be aligned to specific themes, for which it was 
hoped that the university would build a national and international reputation. 

ii. It was noted that the different levels of members within an institute would allow for 
the easy identification of colleagues with ‘significant responsibility for research’ 
(for Research Excellence Framework purposes), as well as providing an 
opportunity for the development of early career researchers and postgraduate 
research students. 

iii. Governors welcomed the proposed new approach to academic research 
structures, and commended the extent to which staff had been engaged in the 
development of those proposals. 

 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the research structures outlined in the report, and the proposed ‘next steps’, be 
endorsed 
 

124  Student data quality update  
 
The Registrar (Academic) and Secretary to the Board introduced a report [124] 
concerning the work that was being carried out at DMU to improve the quality of the 
university’s student data. Arising from the discussion of this item, and questions from 
governors, the following points were highlighted: 
 

i. The university would be discussing with its internal auditors the timing of the next 
review of data quality. It was suggested that it would be more useful to conduct 
such a review once the planned improvements to data quality had been 
completed, rather than assessing the current position. 

ii. It was noted that, in addition to the internal audit, there would be other 
opportunities for independent verification that the improvements the university had 
made had been successful, including the return of data to the Higher Education 
Statistics Agency in the autumn. 

 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the report be noted. 



i. Governors welcomed the broadly positive position outlined in the presentation, 
noting that it demonstrated an acceleration of the university’s financial recovery 
when compared with the forecast. [Redacted]  

ii. It was recognised that the savings achieved via vacancy freezes had required 
teams across the institution to work with less resource than might be ideal. It was 
noted that savings achieved via these freezes would not be made again in future 
years should those vacancies be filled.  

iii. It was noted that the university’s level of staff turnover had increased, and it was 
suggested that this was likely to be the result of delays in people moving on due 
to the COVID-19 pandemic, as well as a natural consequence of large-scale 
institutional change. However, it was felt that such turnover could be considered 
healthy in order to avoid stagnation, and it was noted that the university’s level of 
turnover still fell below the sector average. 

iv. It was noted that the underspend in the capital budget represented projects being 
pushed back into future years rather than being abandoned entirely. 

v. Governors recognised that the final outturn position might appear less positive 



128  Apprenticeships quality update  
 





136  Review of the board’s performance  
 
Members were content that the board had been effective in discharging its 
responsibilities, and that all present had been enabled to be effective in their contribution. 
 

137  Date of the next meeting  
 
The next meeting of the Board of Governors would take place at 10:00 on 6 July 2023 in 
Bede House, room 0.46. 
 

138  Any other business  
 
Aashni Sawjani and Benjamin Smith 
 
The Chair thanked on behalf of the board Aashni Sawjani and Benjamin Smith for their 
service as student governors, Aashni since July 2021, and Benjamin since October 2022. 
Aashni was also thanked for her service as a member of the Nominations Committee 
during both years of her time on the board. The tenures of both student governors would 
end on 30 June 2023. It was hoped that two new student governors would be appointed 
to the board early in July 2023. 
 

 
Meeting duration: 10:00-14:19 


